- 1. COMMITTED TO IMPROVING QUALITY OF LIFE FOR EVERYONE, INCLUDING WOMEN. BUT GIVEN THAT WOMEN HAVE TENDED TO BE NEGLECTED, NECESSARY TO MAKE SPECIAL EFFORT TO ENSURE AS MUCH IMPROVEMENT AS POSSIBLE IN AS SHORT AS POSSIBLE TIME.
- 2. Appointed advisor on women's affairs. Wife often comments that I should have one on men's affairs. But point is men have been represented en masse for centuries and women need special voice. Backing International Women's Year, not because a gimmick but because excellent way to focus attention on broad spectrum of women's concerns.
- 3. Have paid more than Lipservice to I.W.Y. \$2 million set aside. Conferences being planned on women's health, women in government and women and the media plus Mexico Conference and CHOGM Wives meeting. May not like badge but will have seen it on stamps. My secretarial staff and press office have liberally decorated with "Women are on the move", "Women are transmogrifying" and "Women's Place is everywhere" stickers.
- 4. Women's place is certainly on a number of the Commissions and Advisory bodies my government has established Elizabeth Evatt. Enid Campbell. Hilda Rolfe. and women in public service Marie Coleman and Jean Battersby. Women in the House the lovely Joan Child. Senators Melzer and Coleman as well as Liberal Senators Guilfoyle and Martin. Tremendous contribution.

- 5. STILL GREAT CHALLENGE TO MAKE THE MOST OF THE TALENTS AVAILABLE. COMMITTEE ON JOB DISCRIMINATION, FOR A START. HOW TO BRING ABOUT EQUAL PAY WITHOUT PUTTING WOMEN OUT OF WORK. HOW TO MODERNISE WITHOUT MAKING PREVIOUSLY ESSENTIAL PROCESS WORKERS REDUNDANT? AWARE OF THE PROBLEM: ITS WHY SO MANY WOMEN ANXIOUS TO GET A NEAT GRANT. WOMEN BEING EMPLOYED ON SOME OF THE RED GRANTS AND QUITE PROPERLY.
- 6. THEN THERE ARE ALL THE VOLUNTARY WORKERS AND VOLUNTARY ENTHUSIASTS WHO MAY NOT CHOOSE TO GO OUT TO WORK BUT ARE NEVERTHELESS INVOLVED IN VITAL COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES DESIGNED TO PROVIDE CARE FOR THOSE WHO NEED IT WHETHER THE OLD, THE VERY YOUNG, THE HANDICAPPED, YOUNG PEOPLE WITH PROBLEMS, FAMILIES WITH PROBLEMS THE VERY GROUPS UNABLE TO SPEAK FOR THEMSELVES AND ABOUT WHOM MY GOVERNMENT CARES. AND MY GOVERNMENT ALSO REALISES THAT IT IS IMPORTANT TO KEEP VOLUNTARY AND CHARITABLE ORGANISATIONS INVOLVED IN THIS KIND OF WORK BUT ALSO TO PROVIDE FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE WITHOUT CONTROL SO THAT THE WORK CAN GO ON MORE EFFICIENTLY BUT WITHOUT LOSING THAT PERSONAL CONTACT WHICH IS VITAL.
- 7. JUST THIS WEEK I VISITED THE LOW HEAD GERIATRIC HOSPITAL AND SAW AT FIRST HAND THE EXCELLENCE OF THE ATTENTION GIVEN TO THESE OLD PEOPLE. IN THE LAST FEW MONTHS I HAVE OPENED THREE OLD PEOPLES HOMES BUILT SINCE MY GOVERNMENT INCREASED SUBSIDY PAYABLE TO ORGANISATIONS TO \$4 FOR \$1 FROM \$2 FOR \$1. TASMANIA HAS RECEIVED NEARLY \$3 MILLION FOR SUCH ACCOMMODATION. WE REALISE THE NEED TO HOUSE OLD PEOPLE WITH AS MUCH INDIVIDUAL INDEPENDENCE AND COMFORT AS NECESSARY AND WE HAVE DONE SOMETHING ABOUT IT.

- 8. Then at the other end of the scale there is the whole range of childhood services which benefit both mothers and children. Kim Beazley pointed out that 5.000 kindergarten places are being provided in Tasmania not by the Schools Commission but by the Children's Commission. And I want to knock the rumour that it foreshadows a federal takeover of preschool education. It means purely and simply that more places are available for kindergarten age children.
- 9. Under various Acts, the Australian Government has provided \$298,000 for the City of Launceston to purchase land and construct a child care centre for 55 children from 0-5 years, and the Queen Victoria Hospital Creche has received a \$21,718 for staff subsidy and \$6,127 on a needs basis. At Lilydale, a single unit preschool will receive a \$47,850 grant, and another at Youngtown will get \$48,950. Ravenswood Primary will get \$111,000 for a double unit preschool. An additional \$119,000 goes to Summerdale for similar units. Then the Tasmanian Child Care Organisation is to get \$10,500 for the first year's operation for Launceston family day care, plus a \$13,000 recurrent per capita grant and \$1,700 for equipment.
- 10. After the Press Club Luncheon Yesterday, two women made a point of thanking me for what my Government has done for handicapped and retarded children. But of course we don't get much publicity for the programs designed to help in these areas. As long as people like yourselves realise, that is what matters most, because you care most.

IN 1973/74 WE MADE \$179,368 AVAILABLE TO
TASMANIA FOR SHELTERED EMPLOYMENT. THAT FIGURE ROSE LAST
YEAR ON THE BASIS OF A \$4 FOR \$1 SUBSIDY FOR CAPITAL COSTS
AND \$1 FOR \$1 FOR ELIGIBLE STAFF SERVICES TO NON-PROFIT
ORGANISATIONS INCLUDING LOCAL GOVERNMENT BODIES.

Similar grants come under assistance for handicapped persons including a \$4 for \$1 rental subsidy to organisations providing centres, equipment and residential holiday accommodation for handicapped children and adults.

\*\*\*\*\*